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February 5, 2014 
 
 
 

VIA E-MAIL 
 
 
 
Taplen Construction Inc. 
6 Antares Drive 
Phase II, Suite 206 
Nepean, ON  K2E 8A9 
 

ATTENTION: MICHAEL ASSAL, PRESIDENT 
 
Dear Sir: 
 

SUBJECT: APEX SOUTH BUSINESS PARK 

 OUR PROJECT NO. 2013-192 
 

 
We have designed the site lighting for the new Apex South Business Park in accordance 
with the following guidelines as requested by the City of Ottawa: 
 
1. It must be designed using only fixtures that meet the criteria for Full Cut-Off (Sharp cut-

off) Classification, as recognized by the Illuminating Engineering Society of North 
America (IESNA or IES), and; 

 
2. It must result in minimal light spillage onto adjacent properties.  As a guideline, 0.5 fc is 

normally the maximum allowable spillage. 
 

3. Exterior lighting will all be building mounted. 
 
Yours very truly, 
 

GOODKEY, WEEDMARK & ASSOCIATES LIMITED 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mike Fontyn, P.Eng. 

MF/ml 


